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Report of the Vice President (Clubs and Services)  
to SSMU Legislative Council 

November 1st, 2012 
 
 
Office hours: Mondays 3-4pm, Thursdays 11:30am-12:30pm! 
 
PERSONAL 
 
Four Floors was great—well done, Szpejda!! 
 
So excited about the newly-renamed Madeleine Parent room! 
 
CLUBS, SERVICES, and INDEPENDENT STUDENT GROUPS 
 
Club Applications: Great brainstorming session at our last IGC meeting—really 
excited about the decision to focus more on full-status than interim-status club 
applications: it’s really hard to judge from a cover letter and member list how a club will 
do (popularity- and sustainability-wise), so we want to put more effort (and creativity!!) 
into full-status applications instead. 
 
Club wish lists: Aiming to compile a report on this fun consultation method soon. 
 
CKUT: Campaign period starts November 1st!  
 
Club bank account forms:  excited to be totally changing how these forms look 
(finally!) to be less confusing for groups and more efficient on our bureaucratic end—
should be posted online by now! 
 
PROJECTS/ONGOING ISSUES 
 
Culture Shock: Was AWESOME—major props to Seble, this year’s coordinator! 
Would love to discuss with anyone who went to any events!  
 
SSMURBS: Checking in on the software improvements; debating using the old system 
again instead. Daylight Savings Time bug is TERRIFYING.  
 
Room booking generally: we’ve decided to make EXTERNAL groups follow the 
same rules as our own student groups (of course!!—but not in recent practice…). 
 
Advanced Room Bookings: Promised to send out the application a week ago, but 
taking longer than expected to figure out an actual ideal process. Thinking of limiting 
how many events groups can book through this process.  
 
BUILDING PROJECTS 
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Plate Club office expansion & sub-basement Musicians’ Collective 
renovations: Should be starting soon….. 
 
COUNCIL & COMMITTEES 

§ Gardens & Grounds Committee – status quo 
§ Committee on Student Services – status quo  
§ Interest Group Committee—so wonderful 
§ Student grievance committee—status quo 

 
OTHER EVENTS/MEETINGS ATTENDED in the past two weeks: 

§ Check-in with Club Website Designer, Chris—he’s awesome!! So many clubs 
talked with him already! 

§ Consultation Fair was GREAT—great theme!! 
§ Club Hub should be posted soon, still waiting for tech stuff… 
§ still so excited the Mature & Re-entry students association is restarting—so 

needed! 
§ Still waiting on some things to happen in the sub-basement before the temporary 

storage space can happen 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
  
Allison Cooper 
 


